

Civil Engineering

Water Resources

Transportation

Land Surveying

December 14, 2009

Ms. Vicki Fisher Rapid City Growth Management 300 6th Street Rapid City, SD 57701

RE: Vacation of a Sanitary Sewer Easement - Lot 2 of NWE Subdivision

Dear Vicki:

The proposed vacation of the existing sanitary sewer easement is to allow the construction of the SDGFP Region 1 Office and Education Center. Please see the proposed vacation documents.

The existing sanitary sewer serves only the Hills Materials Company in the location of the easement. The SDGFP project will relocate the sanitary sewer to a more accessible location as well as be extended to Knutson Lane for future upstream connections. Proposed easement dedication documents have been included with this submittal.

Thank you for consideration of this sanitary sewer easement vacation. If you have any questions or comments, please call.

Sincerely,

FERBER ENGINEERING COMPANY, INC.

Dave Muck, PE/LS Project Manager

Cc: Ms. Karley Halsted, PE, for inclusion with SDCL 11-6-19 package

RECEIVED

DEC 1 4 2009

Rapid City Growth Maranta Department